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Primary Celebrates 135 Years

Book of Mormon  
Published in Malay

The Church has announced 
the publication of the Book of 

Mormon in Malay, making it the 
109th language for this book of scrip-
ture. The Slovak Book of Mormon 
was made available in March of this 
year. Malay is spoken in the Southeast 
Asian countries of Malaysia, 
Singapore, Indonesia, and India.

The Malay Book of Mormon is 
now available through local Church 
distribution centers and the online 
store at store. lds. org (item 35607348) 
and at scriptures. lds. org.

In Farmington, Utah, USA, 135 years 
ago, Bishop John W. Hess was 

concerned about the behavior of the 
children in his ward. He called the 
mothers of the ward together and 
talked about the importance of guid-
ing the minds of young children.

Aurelia Spencer Rogers listened, 
and then discussed it with Eliza R. 
Snow, who visited Farmington in the 
spring of 1878. Sister Snow in turn met 
with Church President John Taylor, 
who authorized Bishop Hess to form 
an organization for children in his 

Resources for 
Teaching Children 
on LDS.org

For decades, teachers, leaders, and  
parents have supplemented their  

gospel teaching with the help of the 
Friend and Liahona magazines. Now 
some of these same resources are 
available online at LDS. org and orga-
nized so you can easily find the lesson 
helps you’re looking for.

You can search for resources 
by topic, by category, and also by 
Primary lesson number in English by 
entering “Resources for Teaching 
Children” in the search bar on LDS. org. 
You can also navigate to this page from 
the Primary manuals page. 

The topics portion of Resources 
for Teaching Children is also available 
in Spanish and Portuguese and can 
be accessed both from LDS. org or 
from the Liahona home page in these 
languages.

Resources include stories, activities, 
Liahona articles, and other Church-
approved media for teaching children  
at home or in church. Additional top-
ics will be added each month.
From a story by Camille West, LDS. org 
News and Events

ward. The Farmington Ward Primary 
Association was formally organized on 
August 11, 1878, with Sister Rogers as 
president.

Today, approximately one million 
children all over the world benefit from 
Primary each week. Primary leaders 
and teachers strive to support par-
ents in their role to help children gain 
testimonies of Heavenly Father, Jesus 
Christ, and the restored gospel. ◼

From a story by Rosemary M. Wixom,  
Jean A. Stevens, and Cheryl A. Esplin, 
Primary General Presidency
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The First Meeting of the Primary Association, by Lynn Fausett and Gordon Cope

Primary leaders and teachers strive to help children gain testimonies of Heavenly 

Father, Jesus Christ, and the restored gospel.
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